
 

Belleville Area District Library Board 
Building Committee Meeting Notes 

June 16, 2020 
 

In attendance: Mary Jane Dawson, John Juriga, Sharon Peters, Mary Jo Suchy, Dan Whisler, Matt 
Ratzow, and Dean Kokkales.  
 
The meeting convened at 10:07 am via RingCentral teleconference. 
 
Construction Update (new library): 

• The skylights were replaced last week. 
• Brown Dog has a few more laminate projects to completed. 
• The furniture rep is scheduled to review some minor punch list items. 
• Outside caulking has been completed. 
• The landscaper will be onsite late next week in conjunction with the irrigation contractor. 
• The Benches and bike rack have arrived and need to be mounted.   
• Dean is working on getting an installation date for the children’s garden fence. 
• One tree on Roys St. needs to be replaced. 
• Dan is waiting for an answer from the structural engineer so that the life line system on the 

vegetative roof can move forward.  Once Dean knows what the safety system will look like, he 
can proceed with the vegetative roof installation. 

• Dean has contacted the electrical contractor for a few items, including adding outlet in the staff 
breakroom. 

 
Construction Update (old library): 

• The power has been disconnected, and the transformer and wire leading to the pool have been 
removed.  There is still power on the pole by the back wall.  Dean hopes that DTE will be out at 
the end of the week to remove. 

• The gas is due to be disconnected by June 19. 
 
Motion by Mary Jane Dawson, seconded by John Juriga, to award Homrich Demolition the contract to 
remove the vermiculite and demolish the old library for $83,500.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
The alley may need to be closed temporarily when the storm water detention system is installed. 
 
Dan and Jennifer Michalski will begin to look at donor signage this Thursday.  The donor list from last 
November will need to be updated. 
 
Dean suggested using scaffolding to mount the Walker art display system in the gallery space. 
 
HVAC strategies for managing COVID were explored: 

• Run the system in 24/7 mode instead of on a schedule.  This will involve higher energy use, but 
it will create more air exchange.  

• Increase outside air ventilation rate during the winter months (currently at 12.5 – 20%).  
Building code limits this to 30% unless an energy recovery system is installed (approximately 
$35,000 per rooftop unit).  Increasing the outside ventilation rate will significantly reduce the 
indoor humidity in the wintertime.   



 

• Adding a humidification system would be a companion strategy to the above.  Indoor humidity 
of 40-60% is not conducive to viruses, but this level is too high for a building.  Generally, a 
humidification system would maintain a 35% humidity level.  The building was very dry in the 
winter, so a humidification system in general would be desirable. 

• Install MERV 13 filters.  Two of the units have the capacity for MERV 13 filters.  The third unit 
would be at maximum capacity if increased to MERV 13 and the fan would need to be adjusted.  
The filters would need to be changed more often (monthly) and would cost twice as much.  Each 
filter would be $40-$50 and each unit has 6 filters. 

• Add UV light disinfection systems to the rooftop units or to the ductwork near the units.  It is 
unclear how much impact this might actually make. 

• Install a bipolar ionization system.  This would make a MERV 8 filter function as if it were a 
MERV 13 filter. 

 
Consensus was to pursue running the system 24/7 and to install MERV 13 filters.  Installing a 
humidification system will be considered in the future. 
 
Motion by Mary Jane Dawson, seconded by John Juriga, to approve OCI Pay Application #29, pending 
approval by Dan Whisler and Mary Jo Suchy.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
There is a boiler capacity issue with the heating system.  Dan is working on three possible options to 
address this. 
   
The meeting adjourned at 11:41 am. 
 
The next meeting will be July 7, 2020 at 10 am. 
 


